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MESSAGE FROM PASTOR LISA 
  

I want to tell you about a recent experience of mine. A good friend of mine 

invited me to meet her landlord, Bill. They've become friends, and she told 

him that I am a Lutheran pastor. Bill had gone to church in the past but had 

quit going in recent years. Recently, a lady friend of his invited him to go 

with her to her church, an ELCA congregation like Faith. He did, and when 

he learned I was a Lutheran pastor, he had some questions for me. 

 

Right off the bat, he asked if I believed in the Trinity. “Yes,” I said. Without 

letting me continue, he said, “Even though it's not in the Bible.” He then   

explained that he believes that God, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit are each       

separate individuals. I said that I believed that God is the Creator while at the 

same time Jesus and at the same time the Holy Spirit. 

 

I continued to explain that Jesus is Jesus at the same time he is God the  

Creator and God the Holy Spirit. And the Holy Spirit is the Holy Spirit and at 

the same time Jesus and the Creator. My friend and her landlord raised their 

eyebrows. I added, “It's not really explainable; it's a mystery. How can we 

ever really explain God?” Bill moved on to his next question. 

 

“Will I see my dogs in heaven?” he asked. “Most definitely,” I responded. He 

asked where it said that in the Bible and handed me a book that turned out to 

be a hymnal. I said I could give him some bible verses that described God's 

relationship with animals, such as Psalm 104, but my real reason for          

believing this is that God is good. He liked that. 

 

Then Bill said, “I don't mean to offend, but how can you be a pastor when it 

says that women shouldn't speak in church?” I should have seen that one 

coming, but I've been asked that before, so I answered, “God called me into 

the ministry. I didn't want to do it, but God wouldn't quit bugging me about it. 

What was I suppose to do: Say 'No' to God?” 

 

“Plus,” I added, “this whole 'women are subject to men thing' is only a small 

part of the Bible.  The bigger part is the women who followed Jesus and 

stayed with him at the cross. They were the first to tell anyone that Jesus was 

raised from the dead! And there were women who worked side by side with 

Paul, and he called them disciples and ministers.” 

 

I don't know if Bill was convinced, but he grinned and asked me to move to 

his town and be a pastor there. I smiled at him and shook his hand. 
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THE RED TENTERS’ 

BOOKCLUB 

Our May selection is 
Whistling Past the 
Graveyard by Susan 
Crandall. We will meet Thursday, 
May 26, 7pm at the home of      
Joanne Sampson.  New members 
are always welcome.  Contact Ruth 
at 623-3610 if interested. 
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PASTORAL ACTS 

  

 

 
 

 

 

April 1, 2016 

David Lee Powers 

Jensen Funeral Home 

Columbus WI 

                                                   COUNCIL HI-LIGHTS 
      April 12, 2016 

 A final agreement is being considered for funds bequeathed to the        

Endowment Fund. 
 

 Clarifications for the job description and office hours of 8:30 am to  3:00 

pm were approved.   A vacation policy was formally adopted and a com-

mitment of support was given to Pastor's Bob and Lisa in response to their 

2016 employment commitments. 
 

 Eco-friendly disposal of the old CRT-TV's was approved now that new 

units have been purchased and installed. 
 

 Tony Fox and Carmen Bruss have agreed to take over as Sunday School 

Superintendents. 
 

 Numerous administrative and educational goals were set in motion  in-

cluding approval of a reminder  letter to congregants who have not yet 

signed the  covenant, a presentation by Mary on youth activities, and held 

further discussion on how we proceed as a congregation as Pastor Bob 

approaches retirement.        
  

 Amy Kary, Council Secretary 

April’s TREASURER’S REPORT 

GENERAL FUND  

Beginning Balance     $     1,073.30 

Transfer to/from Savings     $     2,500.00 

Current Months Receipts    $  22,149.91 

Disbursements     $  24,095.35 

BALANCE                  $    1,627.86 

Summer Scrip   By Troy Tadych 
Summer is approaching, and Scrip is still the way to go.  Did you 

know, every purchase of Scrip helps Faith grow!  You may ask, what 

would I use scrip for? The possibilities are endless; let me tell you 

more. 

Graduation season is here, time to stock up on gifts. Best Buy, Dell, 

iTunes, and Amazon are on my list!  Wedding invites in the mail, 

Scrip can help there too! Bed, Bath & Beyond, Target, JCPenney to 

name a few. 

Home projects and landscaping, make it look nice.  Menards, Home 

Depot, and Sears all at the right price. Finally summer means trips 

here and vacations there.  Disney, Kwik Trip, BP, Hotels, and Rental 

cars are all fair. 

Remember, Scrip will help Faith in its ministries. Contact Troy 

Tadych, and he will help you with ease. 

 

Troy is available at troy@tadych.us or 920.623.9514. 

Visit any of the Scrip helpers Sundays between services. 

“FUR, FUN AND  
FEATHERS AT FAITH” 

There will be a planning meeting 
for the tenth annual community 
event called “Fur, Fin and Feathers 
at Faith” on Wednesday, May 25 
starting at 6:30 p.m. at the Kurth 
Brewery.  Regular follow up 
meetings start in late August.    
The main event is in late October.  
The general theme of the event 
revolves around the outdoors, 
hunting, fishing and birding.  We 
plan for door prizes, speakers, 
snacks and raffles.  Pictures of past 
events, can be viewed from Faith’s 
website.  We welcome new      
committee members.  If you have 
any questions, ask Scott 
Mathwich. 

mailto:troy@tadych.us
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Youth 

News 
Shantytown  

     2016       

  May 15-16 

Middle school youth, grab your 
pledge and medical release forms 
off the narthex table and start col-
lecting funds for Habitat for Hu-
manity, Columbia Sauk Affiliate, 
helping local families build their 
way out of poverty.  Get your 
friends to join you and spend a 
night under the starts building a 
home out of cardboard and tape.  
And remember, this is a fundraiser 
for Habitat for Humanity, so collect 
donations! There are prizes for the 
person and the youth group who 
collect the most money!   We will 
meet in the church parking lot at 
1:30pm on Saturday, May 15. We 
should be returning to the church 
parking lot on the Sunday, May 16 
no later than 10:30am.  If anyone 
has large, and we mean large card-
board boxes to donate, we would 
appreciate it!  Pastor Lisa. 

Questions?  Please contact Pastor 
Lisa. 

Thanks to . . . 

-Dianne Patrick, Sue Mathwich, 
Sally Price, Rose Tiedt, Ruth 
Nordal, Betty Rahn and  Marsha 
McMullen for helping assemble 
the April  NEWSLETTER. 

 

On  the Lighter Side. . . 

            Something to Smile About! 

Duct Tape or a Nail? 

A man dies and goes to heaven.  St. 
Peter meets him at the Pearly 
Gates and says, ‘Here’s how it 
works.  You need 100 points to 
make it into heaven.  You tell me 
all the good things you’ve done, 
and I will give you a certain number 
of points for each item, depending 
on how good is was.  When you 
reach 100 pints, you get in..’ 

‘Okay, 

 The man says, ‘I was married to 
the same woman for 50 years and 
never cheated on her, even in my  
heart.’ 

‘That’s wonderful,’ says St Peter, 
‘that’s worth two points!” 

‘Two points?!’ he says. 

‘Well, I attended church all my life 
and supported its ministry with my 
tithe and services..’ 

‘Terrific!; says St. Peter.. ‘That’s 
certainly worth a point.’ 

‘One point!?’ 

“I started a soup kitchen in my city 
and worked in a shelter for home-
less veterans.’ 

‘Fantastic, that ‘s good for two 
more points,’ he says. 

‘Two points!?!!? 

Exasperated, the man cries.  

At this rate the only way I’ll get into 
heaven is by the grace of God.’  

‘BINGO! 100 points! Come on in!’ 

We often try to fix problems with 
WD-40 and duct tape. 

God did it with a nail. 

AMEN... 

LUTHERDALE BIBLE CAMP 

announces on-line summer 

camp registration is now open.  

Call 262-742-2352 or go to 

www.lutherdale.org or in-

fo@lutherdale.org.  You can 

register your family members 

for any of their great summer 

camp programs by opening an 

account just for you.  This   

system gives you control of 

your account allowing you to 

update it at any time.  You can 

register, make payments, check 

on your account statue any 
time from any where you have 

internet service.  If you have a 

child finishing grades 3-12 and 

planning on attending          

Lutherdale Bible Camp or    

another church camp this  

summer please contact Ruth in 

the office to receive a $100 

scholarship toward camp cost.  

Brochures for 2016 summer 

camp @ Lutherdale are here 

and can be found on the kiosk 

counter.  Please help yourself! 

2016 May Friendship Day  

  

  

 

 

 

The 2016 May Friendship Day theme 

is "Finding Grace At the Table", Please 

grace our table and celebrated with us 

on May 6th, at Olivet Congregational 

UCC, at 12:30PM.  All are welcome to 

attend and those who are able please 

bring your own table service and a dish 

to pass.    Following the luncheon a 

brief worship service "Finding Grace 

At The Table" will take place.  

  

 



 

         MAY 
     1 Megan Apel 

 Todd Sweney 

 Les Wilken 

     2 Eddie Roelke 

 Margaret Miller 

 Andrew Hoffmann 

     3 Juliette Peterson 

 Matthew Salzman 

     4 Aubrey Weidemann 

     8 Graham Fagerburg 

 Collin Jacobs 

     9 Eric Hoffmann 

 Jamie Price 

     11 Kelli Hoffman 

 Jonathan Schellin 

     12 Steve Nickell 

     13 Elizabeth Pinkston 

     15 Nolan Apel 

 Donna Hankes 

     16 Angie Gille 

 Jadie Berget 

     18 Peter Kaland 

     19 Jan Boelte 

     20 Ella Steers 

 Joyce Walker 

     21 Connor Westlake 

     22 Shilo Cashmore  

 Toni Fox 

 David Thelen 

     23 Troy Tadych 

 Aaron Abegglen 

 Casey Nickerson 

     24 Ron Weiland 

 Felicity Schleif 

     25 Andrew Zahn 

     26 Lori Gasser 

     27 Josh Corlett 

 Sheri Fritz 

 Pierce Abegglen 

     Televised Service Times 

          Digital channel 980 

           Cable channel 98 

Faith’s worship services are aired on 

the following days and times: 

Monday @ 9am 

Tuesday @ 9am 

Wednesday @ 9am 

Thursday @ 9am 

Friday @ 9am 
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    Years 

05/07  Cary & Brenda Hochstatter  28  

05/08  Derek & Julie Berget   7 

05/09  Al Strohschein & Kathy Hoch 29 

05/13  John & Norri Brozek Jr. 27 

05/25  Marlin & Betty Thom 68 

05/26  Russell & Betty Rahn 38 

05/26  Jay & Jessie Miesfeld   9      
  

Congratulations!  

      28 Scott Mathwich 

 Leona Schaller 

     29 Laura Morris 

 Connor Jacobs 

      30 Genevieve Thelen 

      31 Addison Steers 
 

Roger Kurth, Nancy Patrick, Pat 
Schellin, Lisa Sebranek, Daria Utz 

 May’s Birthdays  

 

 

05/01 Hunter Wodill 
05/02 Marion Kuehn, Hans 
 Sandberg, Kati Sandberg, 
 Samuel Salzman, Alex Lewke 
05/03 Chris Miller, Mary Larson 
05/04 Emily Anthon, Wyatt Griffin 
05/05 Dana Gillett, Melissa   
 Jacobs, Andrew Zahn,  
 Dana Kelly, Elijah Wiersma 
05/06 Steve Nickell 
05/07 Joyce Abegglen, Duane  
 Gilbertson 
05/08 Erin Bussian, Sam Kahl 
 Courtney  Severson,  
 Kyle Fritz,  
05/09 Kris Behrendt, Stacy Kelly, 
 Michelle Hoffmann 
05/10 Peter Kaland, Vic Barth, 
 Kathy Hoch, Evelyn Rupp, 
 Adam Zahn, Kasimir Tadych 
05/12 Cheryl Hoffman, 
 Blake Conner, Adalius Danieli 
05/13 Dawn Donner, Mia Powers 
05/14 Samuel Herzberg,  
 Shavlik Schultz 
05/15 Anola Popp 
05/16 Jadeson Hall 
05/17 Barb Grebe,  
 Brady Kirchberg,  
 Jaxson Weisman 
05/18 Julie Clark 
05/20 Joyce Walker, Gene Frey, 
 Bethany Patrick, 
 Wade Rosenberry 
05/21 Megan Ganta, Alyse Anthon 
05/22 Sara Peterson, Kaleb Kohl 
05/23 Christi Jurgerson 
05/25 Millie Kindschi 
05/27 Jordan Dauman,  
 Molly  Simons,  
 Adelaide Udler 
05/29 Lori McNulty 
05/30 Sandra Schieble 
05/31 Julie Cashmore, Gavin Price 
 Megan Meister,  
  Landon Goering 
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Update from the Finance Committee: Thank you for everyone who contributes to our mission. This 

month was a busy month with the finance committee. However, we fell short with our giving this month, 

resulting in a deficit. A transfer from our savings account was made to cover the shortfall. We ask that 

you spread the word that the church needs everyone’s support and any contributions that they can offer. 

Thank you, Eric Hoffmann 

Second Grade First Communion Class 

Maundy Thursday, March 24, 2016 

2016 2015 

  Needed Monthly Giving Needed Monthly Giving 

January $19,584.00 $19,741.42 $18,785 $14,924.10 

February $19,584.00 $17,567.67 $18,785 $16,477.53  

March $19,584.00 $22,149.91 $18,785 $23,404.52 

April $19,584.00  $18,785 $20,593.67 

May $19,584.00  $18,785 $21,882.49 

June $19,584.00  $18,785 $15,555.36 

July $19,584.00  $18,785 $16,656.95 

August $19,584.00  $18,785 $20,284.72 

September $19,584.00  $18,785 $14,109.66 

October $19,584.00  $18,785 $19,988.85 

November $19,584.00  $18,785 $21,659.35 

December $19,584.00  $18,785 $31,928.31 

 

DRIVER’S LICENSE BLESSING 
 

Blessing for those who've received their      

driver's license: 

Who: Those who have received their driver's    

 license in the last two years 

What: A blessing and a prayer for you 

When: Sunday, May 15th at the 8 a.m. worship 

 service 

Where: Faith Lutheran Church 

How: By you joining us at worship to receive this 

 blessing and a gift 
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The “Pres Sez” 

Growing Old Gracefully 

  

'In spring a young man's fancy turns to love', goes a well-worn saying. What about older men? If you are old 

enough to remember the Beatles, you may remember the song, "When I'm 64." The first verse goes, 

"When I get older losing my hair, Many years from now. Will you still be sending me a valentine, Birthday 

greetings bottle of wine." It goes on to wonder about lasting love as the years go by in a comical way but 

subtly celebrating the mundane. 

  

Maybe the Beatles were intending to be a little sarcastic too. When I first heard the song as a teenager, I 

could not imagine myself being 64, so the song made me laugh then. Pastor Lisa posted a video from AARP 

recently on Facebook interviewing a set of twenty somethings about what they thought old was. The     

answers were funny. Then they were each paired with older people ranging from 55 to 80. They were 

asked to teach each other something that they were good at doing. The sessions involved dancing, yoga 

and karate. After the sessions, the younger people were again asked their opinions of what was an old age. 

There was a drastic change in their answers. 

  

Church is one of the few places in our society where young and old can mingle and get to know each    

other. It happens at Faith in Sunday school and in confirmation mentoring groups. It happens during       

fellowship time and the Spaghetti Supper, Lenten chili meal and Palm Sunday brunch. It happens in the 

group preparing for the ELCA National Youth Gathering. It could happen more. It helps to get to know 

each other by name. With almost 800 on the baptized member list, this is a challenge for my short 

memory, so I really appreciate when people where name tags or start a conversation with, "Hello, I'm …, 

what's your name?" 

  

Age is just a number. God made us to be in community no matter what stage of life we are in. No matter 

what our ages, we all have our own  stories to tell. We can all learn something from the stories of others. 

We just need to take time to listen in a place where grace and not judgment reigns. Faith is such a place. It 

is our Lord's command to create and sustain such a place in a world that pushes people to isolation and 

popularizes conflict. 

 Jim Schieble 

President, Faith Lutheran Church 

Pentecost Sunday 
Pentecost is Sunday, May 15th! Considered the birthday of the Church, this is the day we celebrate the 

arrival of the Holy Spirit among us 2000 years ago. We invite you to choose a tag from the Red      

Pentecost display and buy the church a birthday present! Please bring your gift, wrapped in red, on   

Sunday, May 15th. And don't forget to wear RED to celebrate this great day!  You may also sign up to 

sponsor red geraniums to enhance the chancel area.  Cost is $3.00 per 4 1/2” pot.  The sign-up sheets 

can be found on the narthex table. Deadline  for ordering is May 9th.  
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THE MAY 2016  

NEWSLETTER  
 Faith...Serving God...Serving People  

 

             Now faith is the assurance of 
things hoped for, the conviction of 
things not seen. 
 

                                       Hebrews 11:1 

MISSION STATEMENT 

     Joyfully recognizing God’s commitment 
and faithfulness to us, FAITH LUTHERAN 
CHURCH exists to serve God through serving 
God’s people.  We eagerly work towards the 
realization of God’s Kingdom by: 

 Offering praise-filled worship to God. 

 Nurturing individual spiritual growth. 

 Fostering an environment of caring and 
acceptance. 

 Reaching out to serve the needs of our 
community. 

    God’s love stirs us to touch others with the 
same love we have received—and invites 
them to share our life of praise and service. 

        Faith Lutheran Church (ELCA) Columbus, Wisconsin 

We’re on the web: 

www.faithcolumbuswi.org 

AS MEMBERS OF FAITH LUTHERAN CHURCH WE PROMISE: 

 To attend services regularly. 
 To support the congregation financially. 
 To live responsibly as a Christian witness. 
 To become as involved as possible in the total life and work 

of the congregation. 
 

And this we promise to do by the help of God. 
 

Now faith is the assurance of things hoped for, the conviction 
of things not seen. 

                                                                                     Hebrews 11:1 

FAITH’S TOP PRIORITY VISIONING GOALS: 

 Equip all our members for lifelong spiritual growth and 
ministry. 

 Continue and build upon our tradition of being an  

       accepting congregation that welcomes and serves all. 

                                                                                     Adopted March 2010 

FAITH LUTHERAN CHURCH 


